Dear Parents and Guardians.

We all want to keep our school community safe and schools open. In order to do so we need you to use the following guidelines to determine whether or not to send your child to school. Please take the time to do a daily symptoms check on your child. We realize that some of these symptoms are common in other illnesses like cold, flu, seasonal allergies and asthma, but they are also symptoms that may be associated with COVID-19.

Please help us keep your child(ren) in school! As we try to decrease the spread of COVID-19, please conduct daily health checks for your child/children using the following:

## -- 1 of the following: your child must stay home from school

	Name and the second	Name of the second	VI
New or Worsening cough	Temperature greater than 100.4:	New loss of taste/smell	Diarrhea/Vomiting 2 or more in a 24 hr period

## --OR 2 or more of the following: your child must stay home from school

Chills	Headache	Nausea	Muscle Pain
Shivering	Sore Throat	Congestion	Unusual Fatigue

We are all working to keep our students in school. We rely on our parents partnering with us in helping to protect the school community. As always if you have questions about your child's symptoms please contact Nurse Amy at 920-834-7808 ext 3103. Thank you!

Below is guidance for some common situations.

## If your child is a close contact of someone who has tested positive for COVID-19

Please contact the school nurse if your child has been notified of being a close contact to someone who has tested positive for COVID-19. Students should participate in school virtually and should **not come into the facility or participate in sports practices/games.** The school nurse will discuss a return to school date based on the recommended quarantine guidelines. All information will be kept confidential and is a part of a protected health record.

## If your child or a member of your household tests positive for COVID-19

Please contact the school nurse if your child or a member of your household tests positive for COVID-19. Students should participate in school virtually and should **not come into the facility or participate in sports practices/games**.

The school nurse will discuss a return to school date based on the recommended quarantine/isolation guidelines. All information will be kept confidential and is a part of a protected health record.

For more COVID related information please visit our webpage <a href="https://www.oconto.k12.wi.us/domain/92">https://www.oconto.k12.wi.us/domain/92</a>